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2nd December 2013 
Dear Sirs

Construction of Remote Park and Ride Facility Including up to 580 Car Parking Spaces, 60 Cycle Parking Spaces, Cycle Shelter, Bus Lay-bys and Shelter, Landscaping, Attenuation Pond and Drainage Ditch, Pedestrian Walkways, Height Restriction Barriers, Security Lighting and Cameras, Part of OS Parcel 0006 South West of Foxey Leys Copse Adjoining Oxford Road, Bicester

Application Number 13/01736/OCC

I refer to the above mentioned proposal for the Remote Park and Ride facility at South West Bicester, submitted for consideration in accordance with Regulation 3 of the Town and Country Planning General Regulations 1992. Cherwell District Council welcomes the application, but has a number of comments in respect of the scheme as follows:-

Cycle Provision – the proposal indicates the provision of 60 covered cycle spaces, and that any increase in provision or the inclusion of cycle lockers will be considered in the future if there is a demand. Cherwell District Council has evidence as part of the work being carried out in Bicester in conjunction with Eco Bicester that 60 spaces may not be sufficient and it is recommended that the number of cycle spaces is increased at the outset to encourage users of the park and ride facility to cycle. Due to the remote location of the facility and the fact that bicycles will be left for long periods by commuters, cycle lockers must also be provided at the outset to meet the known demand in the town.
It is further recommended that due to the remote nature of the site, CCTV cameras are specifically located to monitor the cycle parking as well as the facility as a whole. 

As already raised at the Stakeholder Workshop, in order to encourage cycle use to this facility further consideration must be given to connecting it to the wider cycle network around Bicester, the use of which is being promoted by Eco Bicester, this includes the National Cycle Route 51 which runs along the south side of the A41, by creating connections to the proposed Park and Ride at the old Wendlebury/Chesterton junction to discourage cyclists using this network and wishing to access the Park and Ride trying to cross over to the Park and Ride at the newly constructed roundabout. The Park and Ride facility must be adequately sign posted from the cycle route when accessing from the Wendlebury and Bicester directions.
Electric Charging Points - The District Council also recommends that electric charging points for electric vehicles be included within the development. Electric charging points have been provided by Sainsbury within the car-park in their new town centre development and are to be included by Bicester Village in respect of their most recent permission.

Washroom Facilities - Due to the remote nature of the site, the provision of toilet facilities are considered essential as part of the development. Such facilities have been provided at the most recent Park and Ride facility at Gosford and Water Eaton and I understand are also available at other facilities around Oxford, such as the Thornhill Park and Ride which have recently been upgraded.

Landscaping – whilst the need to maximise the potential of the site in terms of car parking provision is accepted, the District Council remains concerned about the visual impact of this facility and associated lighting, beyond the built up limits of Bicester, within open countryside and therefore how it is to be integrated into the landscape by effective landscaping and tree planting within the minimal planting area around the parking area as indicated.
If you wish to discuss the above, please do not hesitate to contact the Case Officer Linda Griffiths on the above number. I trust these views will be taken into consideration when determining the proposal.
Yours Faithfully

	Cherwell District Council
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